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	Governance Council Public Hearings
Both the San Gabriel Valley and Westside/Central Governance Councils conducted public hearings this week to receive public input on service changes proposed to be implemented this coming June. As reported previously, the San Fernando Valley Governance Council held its public hearing last week.  
The San Gabriel Valley Governance Council held its public hearing on Monday. Staff gave a presentation prior to public input on all of the proposed service changes, which included proposals affecting lines 180-181 and 287.  Approximately 12 people were in attendance at the hearing, and two people provided comments about the proposed changes. The hearing lasted about 30 minutes. 
On Wednesday evening, the Westside/Central Governance Council held its public hearing. Prior to taking public testimony, staff presented an overview of all the changes the agency is considering. About 20 members of the public attended the hearing and 10 provided verbal comments. A few also turned in written comments. Most of the verbal comments posed questions or made recommendations regarding span of service, and requested specific stops on proposed Line 733 - Venice Rapid.
The public comment period for the proposed service changes runs through this coming Friday. Operations staff will be reviewing all the comments received and developing final recommendations for presentation to the Governance Councils at their regularly scheduled March meetings. The Board will then review and approve the changes prior to their implementation beginning on June 27, 2010.
MOL Extension Project Update
Yesterday, we issued Brutoco Engineering & Construction, Inc. a Notice of Award in the amount of $82.5 million for the design and construction of the four-mile busway extension for the Metro Orange Line (MOL). The contract includes: four new stations; new platforms at Canoga Station; grade-separation structure over active railroad tracks and Lassen Street providing direct access into the Chatsworth Metrolink Station; a bicycle/pedestrian path connecting to an existing path at Brown's Creek; a park/ride lot at Sherman Way Station; expanded parking at Chatsworth Metrolink Station; landscaping; Los Angeles River and Santa Susana Wash bridge crossings; street improvements; and satellite bus parking facility.
Westside Subway Extension Set to Begin 2nd Round of Seismic Testing

Yesterday, we began distributing notices in the Century City and Westwood area about a second round of seismic testing that will begin this coming Monday, February 15, 2010 as a part of the ongoing Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR) for the Westside Subway Extension. The information gathered will be part of the analysis in determining the location of tunnels between stations at Century City and Westwood/UCLA. Last month, we conducted initial seismic testing in this area.  The results of these tests require that we conduct the same tests as well as more sensitive tests in slightly different locations. These tests will provide more data and validate the data from the initial tests.
The community is being notified by letters being sent to every address on the streets where current and past testing has taken place. Elected officials and community group leaders have been notified electronically. We have also prepared a notice (attached) that work crews will have with them should they encounter any questions when they are in the field.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100211_Round2_Seismic_Notice.pdf
Daily News Tracks Metro Salaries and Benefits

A Daily News reporter is working on a story about how public employee pension obligations and salaries eventually may outstrip the ability of cities and other government agencies to cover unless wages and benefits are reduced or taxes raised. The Daily News polled a number of local government and other public agencies for a story that may run in the next few days. The reporter requested data for a 10-year period from Fiscal Year 2000 to FY 2009 that looked at total wages and benefits compared to annual budget and Full Time Employees. In FY 2000 Metro wages and benefits (including pension, health and other benefits) was $591,418,000 compared to an annual budget of approximately $2.6 billion and 8,424 employees. This compares with $860,677,000 for wages and benefits in FY 2009 and an annual budget of almost $3.4 billion and 9,177 employees.

Wages and benefits totals increased about 45% in the 10 years compared to 25% for the local Cost Price Index, however, the reporter was given context that noted the agency in that decade added substantial bus service under the Consent Decree, launched Metro Rapid and opened the Metro Gold Line to Pasadena and the Metro Orange Line. Health care costs in the early years experienced double-digit increases and there were other factors.       

West End Project Status Update Open House  

A Project Status Update Open House for the West End Corridor of the Expo Light Rail Line will take place on Thursday, February 25, 2010 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. The meeting will include discussion on: traffic advisories in the area, West End construction activities, a nighttime construction schedule and a question and answer session with construction personnel. 
Event Details: 
Thursday, February 25, 2010
Culver City Senior Center
4095 Overland Avenue
Culver City, CA 90232
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
(On-site free parking is available)
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